
 
 

 
Myanmar/Burma Spitfires 

 
For those who had any doubt about the ‘buried Spitfires’ in Burma they 

may be interested that an ex-RAF pilot friend, who is involved in this 

project, has just returned from a visit to the site in Burma.  

  

The cache of Spitfires does exist and consists of 14 Spitfire FR.14s. The 

difficulty in locating them was due to the fact that they are buried under 

an active runway meaning that once permission was granted, digging 

was sideways with strong underpinning of the runway. The Spitfires are 

there all right – all  fresh still in their packing cases with guns fitted. The 

original crates were buried in a large excavated hole and covered over 

with a wooden ‘lid’ made of durable timber, teak perhaps? – the runway 

being added much later"!.  

The first Spitfire has been removed successfully and a first inspection 

plus others looked at so far shows them to be all in excellent condition, 

fully equipped – only rubber items having perished.   

  

The first one is to go to the USA to the financial backer, the second to 

the Burmese Air Force Museum – the rest - 12 Spitfire FR.14s belong to 

the guy who started it all.  

  

The sweetener to ‘open the door’ so to speak was the visit of UK Prime 

Minister Cameron, soon to be followed by a visit by the American 

President. This was not a ruse to re-equip the RAF with Spitfire 14s - 

although they have sod all else! but an opener to revitalised trade with 

western powers. 

  

Oh er! There appears to be another batch of Spitfires in Burma, 30 in 

number, mark numbers not known at this stage. Who knows what else 

they will find.  

  

Bill Harrison  

 
                                  


